
PHILIP D. MURPHY 
Governor 

 

TAHESHA L. WAY 
Lt. Governor 

SHAWN M. LATOURETTE 
Commissioner 

 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

AIR, ENERGY, MATERIALS & SUSTAINABILITY 
401 East State Street 

P.O. Box 420, Mail Code 401-02G 
 Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420  

Tel. (609) 292-2795 ⬧ Fax (609) 777-1330 
 www.nj.gov/dep                                                                     

 
 

 

 

New Jersey is an Equal Opportunity Employer.  Printed on Recycled Paper and Recyclable. 

          March 20, 2024 

 

Autumn Sylvester, Director 

Sussex County Division of Planning and Economic Development 

1 Spring Street, 3rd Floor  

Newton, NJ 07860 

 

Dear Mrs. Sylvester: 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management is in receipt of a proposed amendment to the Sussex County District Solid Waste 

Management Plan (County Plan) dated February 21, 2024. This Plan Amendment proposed plan 

inclusion of Cavalier Environmental Compliance Services, Inc. (CECS), located at 482 Houses 

Corner Road on Block 16005, Lots 5 & 6 in the Township of Sparta, to accept the intake of Solid 

Waste Type 13 (tires only) and to accept and process tires in bulk within the Facility’s existing 

intake volume of 400-tpd. The facility currently accepts 124 tons per day of Type 13C solid waste 

per day and is anticipating an additional 25 tons per day from the proposed tire recycling operation. 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11, the application to amend the County Plan can be accomplished 

via administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of Cavalier Environmental 

Compliance Services, Inc. is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-

6.11. 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5808 or James 

Pellegrini at James.Pellegrini@dep.nj.gov. 

 

                                                                               

  Sincerely,  

 

  

                   

 Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief 

  Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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